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Parents Anonymous (P.A.) is the 
largest national self-help organiza­
tion for parents who define them­
selves as abusive to their children. 
With over 8,000 members, P.A. has 
come a long way since its beginnings 
in the early 1970's. This special 
report describes tha growth, accep­
tance, and growing institutionaliza­
tion of what is, essentially, the 
only national consumer organization 
in our field. 

> The PeA. Model 

neglect, emotional abuse, emotional 
deprivation, verbal assault, and 
sexual abuse. P.A. members feel that 
each of these can be equally detri­
mental to the growth and development 
of children. 

Persons come to' P.A. groups on their 
own, or are referred by public and 
private agencies, such as: courts, 
police, 10 cal child p rotec '(:i ve 
agencies, and by individuals, such 
as: treatment professionals, friends, 
neighbors, and relatives. 

Parents Anonymous is a nurturing and 
teaching therapeutic service operated 
by consumers, at no charge to them, 
as a means of reducing and preventing 
further child abuse. P.A. recognizes 
the following forms of child mal-

~treatment: physical abuse, physical 

"" '-

P.A. is a group experience with 
groups meeting weekly at a free 
meeting place, such as a church or 
YMCA. The meetings help parents deal 
more effectively with their currrent 
life situations. Though life histo­
ries are often shared and are 
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important as a means of placing 
individual circumstances in proper 
context, members are not required to 
give identifying information about 
themselves. They are no t even 
required to speak at meetings, should 
they choose not to do so. However, 
the setting creates a mutually 
supportive atmosphere where even the 
most frightened person has the chance 
to be touched and to be reached. As 
new members become more comfortable, 
they exchange phone numbers, thus 
making crisis numbers available 
during the week between meetings. 
Heal thy social con tac ts 0 f t en 
result. 

tive family relationships, are the 
goals sought. 

Program Evaluation 
\ 

Under the terms of its Federal G~nt, 
P.A. was required to condudt an 
outside evaluation in order to 
determine its impact on the lives of 
its members. In 1975-76, Behavior 
Associates of Tucson, Arizona sent 
questionnaires to all active P.A. 
members throughout the country. 
Based upon the over 600 responses, 
the following was learned about 
P.A. : 

o 83% are female; 17% are male 
Each P.A. group has a parent­
chairperson who leads the group. 0 

Each group also has a sponsor, a 
professional who volunteers time to 
serve as group consultant in support 0 

of the parent-chairperson. The 
sponsor is usually a service provider 
who can refer parents to additional 0 

resources beyond the P.A. experience. 
This is important for those members 
who may need additional services, 0 

such as individual therapy, family 
counseling, and welfare assistance. 
P.A. parents need this extra bridge 
because their fear of rejection 
(based upon past negative experi­
ences) may have prevented them from 0 

reaching out for help previously. 

As a group, P.A. parents are mili- 0 

tantly anti-child abuse. They hurt 
for others and for themselves when 
they hear a group member discuss 0 

painful issues. They will reach out 
to help; they will not take a wait­
and-see attitude if a child and 
family are in danger and a parent 0 

refuses to lessen a potential hazard. 
In rare circumstances, reporting to 
more authoritative settings is 
done. 

Instant successes are not common. 
Rather, time to develop a greater 
sense of self and, thus, more posi-

o 

93% are voluntary members; 
7% are court ordered members 

The mean age of membership 
is 29.3 years 

The mean level of education is 12 
years of schooling 

Income levels are: 

47% - under $10,000 
38% - $10,000 - $20,000 

7% - over $20,000 

The mean number of children in 
P.A. families was 2.6 

The mean age of children in P.A. 
families was 5.9 years of age 

21% of P.A. parents had had one 
or more children removed from 
their custody by court order 

73% of P.A. parents had experi­
enced some form of child abuse in 
their own childhood; and 17% had 
experienced sexual abuse 

58% reported that at least one of 
their children had a handicap or 
special problem; 33% reported 
hyperactivity 
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o 92% reported that only one child 
was the focus of abuse 

o The types .of abuse towards 
children reported were: 

77% - Verbal Abuse 
53% - Physical Abuse 
43% Emotional Abuse 

4% - Sexual Abuse 

The evaluation indicates that Parents 
Anonymous is highly rated by its 
members as a means of dealing with 
their child abuse problems. This 
Hclient satisfaction ll tends to 
increase significantly with length of 
time in the program. An important 
finding is that the reported fre­
quency of both verbally and physi­
cally abusive behavior decreases 
significantly as an almost immediate 
effect of joining P.A., and that 
abusive behavior continues to decline 
through-out P.A. membership. The 
study also revealed significant 
increases in members' feelings of 
self-esteem, social contacts, know­
ledge of child development, and 
ability to deal with stress--all 
considered to be important factors in 
helping parents stop abusive be­
havior. For example, the evaluation 
documented a statistically signifi­
cant improvement in members' know­
ledge of their children's develop­
mental levels and behavioral expecta­
tions. 

The value of P.A. as a referral and 
treatment resource was also recently 
documented in the evaluation of 11 
Federal Child Abuse and Neglect 
Demonstration Projects performed by 
Berkeley Planning Associates. The 
evaluation revealed that the clini­
cians in the demonstration projects 
could successfully identify those 
families which would be most likely 
to benefit from the P.A. experience 
and documented the improvement in 
child rearing skills that resulted. 

Historical Background 

The first P.A. chapter began, as many 
have begun since, with the frustra­
tion of a young mother who could not 
find satisfactory help in controlling 
her abusive behavior. Jolly K. 
had gone to ten state and county 
mental health and social service 
agencies seeking help, but her 
abusive behavior still persisted. By 
the time she became involved in 
therapy with Leonard Lieber, a 
psychiatric social worker, she was 
very angry that there were no re­
sources specifically designed for 
parents ~ike herself. 

With Leonard's encouragement, .she 
decided to devote her energies to 
starting her own group--a group that 
would be composed of mothers with 
child abuse problems; a group that 
would provide a forum to discuss all 
of the feelings associated with being 
an abusive parent. Together, they 
began w1 at Was then called Mothers 
Anonymous. There were three people 
at the first meeting. But, as Jolly 
and other members gained control of 
their abusive behavior, and as word 
of mouth built demand for new groups, 
they realized that their idea was 
filling a previously unmet need for 
parent-oriented services. 

In 1974, when P.A~ received its first 
grant from the Federal Government, it 
consisted of a Board of Directors and 
60 loosely knit chapters (mostly in 
California) whose main headquarters 
was located in Jolly's kitchen. The 
purpose of the grant was to demon­
strate the effective utilization 
and expansion of parental self-help 
groups to combat child abuse and 
neglect. Progress has been substan­
tial; there are now over 800 chap­
tel's, with at least one in every 
state, helping over 8,000 parents 
deal with their problems. Over 
200 chapters were established last 



year alone. The Parents Anonymous 
self-help WATS hotline received over 
11, 000 calls in the las t year. In 
the coming year, we expect state 
organizations to be established in 
25-30 states. Membership is expected 
to double in the next two years. 

The original concept of once-a-week 
chapter meetings is also giving way 
to an ever-expanding view of the 
kinds of voluntary services that can 
be developed through an organization 
such as Parents Anonymous. The 
Nationa'l P.A. office, under a grant 
from the National Institute of Mental 
Heal th, is conduc ting training 
programs for P.A. members and child 
welfare professionals in order to 
lower barriers of misunderstanding 
between the two groups. In addition, 
several P.A. chapters are operating 
in Canada, England and on u.s. 
military installations in Europe. 

At the state level, many P.A.- groups 
have expanded their activities in 
order to provide more support ser­
"vices to their members. Such ser­
vices include: parent education 
classes, Parent Advocates to respond 
to crises and help parents deal with 
agencies, emergency services funds, 
liaison programs with related re­
sources such as Alcoholics Anonymous 
and Head Start; and paraprofessional 
programs such as Connecticut's 
Parents Anonymous Resource Associa­
tion (PARA) to provide backup support 
for P.A. sponsors and chairpersons. 
P.A. also hopes to expand their 
number of chapters in prisons for 
parents who have been incarcerated 
for child abuse. 

Local Support for P.A. 

The modest idea of meeting the needs 
of a few parents who recognized their 
abusive behavior, yet refused to 
remain powerless or give up their 
children, has grown into an inter­
national movement. As P.A. has grown 

in size, so has its credibility and 
general acceptance among the profes­
sional community as a legitimate and 
important treatment resource for 
child abusing parents. In some 
communities, where P.A. vTas once 
viewed with suspicion as being 
"anti-professional" or as an organi­
zation that "hid" child abusers from 
the formal social service system, 
Parents Anonymous has become an 
integral part of the community 
referral system. Most P.A. groups 
have established close ties with 
their local Child Protective Agencies 
in an effort to insure that parents 
and children get the kind of help 
that is most appropriate to their 
needs. Such working relationships 
have fostered a greater sense of 
mutual trust in both the social 
service system and in Parents Anony­
mous. Indeed, in many states, child 
protection workers and other agency 
personnel participate as volunteers 
in P.A. programs helping to provide 
needed funds and resources to run 
P.A. groups. 

Along with rece1v1ng an increasing 
number of referrals from mandated 
Child Protection Agencies, a growing 
number of parents are being referred 
to P.A. groups by the courts. 
While many P.A. organizations are 
working hard to establish good 
rapport and communication with the 
courts, court-ordered participation 
is sometimes a problematic solution 
for an organization that is founded 
on the concepts of voluntary self­
help and anonymity. 

Growing Pains 

P.A.'s unprecedented success over­
taxed project resources during the 
third year of its federal grant. For 
example, the heavy use of the WATS 
line, as parents called seeking 
help raised its costs _ from an ori­
ginal $18, 000 to $36, 000. It became 
clear to all involved that if P.A. 
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were to become a permanent organi­
zation capable of providing the kind 
of support its members needed, 
continuing funds would be needed to 
support its activities. Thus, during 
the third year of the Federal 
grant, a major effort was made to 
raise funds on a national scale. 
However, only a few thousand dollars 
were raised because of the difficulty 
in generating such large amounts 
of money for a "national organiza­
tion". Many of the potential funding 
sources indicated that their funding 
priorities were geared toward small­
er, more locally oriented programs. 

Indeed, during the same period when 
national P.A. was having difficulty 
raising funds, local and state 
chapters raised over $250,000. For 
example, state and regional P.A. 
organizations have received support 
from NCCAN regional resource projects 
as well as from such private founda­
tions as the Weyerhaeuser Foundation, 
the Mary Reynolds Babcock Foundation, 
and the Murdock Foundation. Further­
more, local P.A. chapters have also 
received support from the Junior 
League, Junior Women's Clubs, the 
National Council of Jewish Women, 
local hospitals~ child welfare 
associations, and a number of 
private family service and mental 
heal th agencies. CETA grants to 
several state and local P.A. organi­
zaions have also been made, as much 
as $75,000 in some states. Perhaps 
most gratifying of all, and indica­
tive of the acceptance P.A. has 
achieved from formal child protective 
agencies, is the fact that the major 
source of financial support for 
P.A. chapters in five states comes 
from the State Department of Social 
Services, usually from the state 
grant funds made available under the 
Federal Child Abuse Prevention and 
Treatment Act. 

Despite this encouraging progress, it 
became clear that P.A. was a struc-

turally fragile and financ~ally' 
vulnerable organization. Chapter 
development was uneven in various 
parts of the country and remained 
dependent upon the efforts of the 
national office. Moreover, while 
chapters in some states had become 
incorporated and established strong 
statewide networks, in most other 
states P.A. efforts were unfocused 
and lacked a central point of coordi~ 
nation and action. The organization 
had yet to develop the avenues of 
internal communication and organiza­
tion that "TOald allow individual 
members and chapters to have a voice 
in P.A. policy. 

For all these reasons, it was deter­
mined that the organizational struc­
ture of P.A. had to be somewhat 
reshaped to obtain financial self­
sufficiency, insure consistent chapter 
development, and develop organiza­
tional democracy and communication. 

Delegate Organization Funding Program 

To achieve these goals, P.A. received 
a one year NCCAN grant in August 1977 
in order to provide direct assistance 
to its membership in the form of a 
special funding program to stimulate 
the development of self-sustaining 
P.A. organizations in each state. 

The Delegate Organization Funding 
Program represents the beginning step 
in reshaping the national P.A. 
organization around the programmatic. 
and financial needs of individual 
states and communities. It provides 
the opportunity for locally based 
P.A. organizations to define them­
selves and their functions according 
to local needs and local resources. 
It encourages state offices of p.A. 
to develop their own strengths whil~ 
working together to establish a 
composite national image and program. 
The National P.A. is presently in the 
process of revising its by-laws in 
order to achieve greater representa-



tion and participation from evolving 
state P.A. organizations. 

Because dependence upon P.A.'s 
national office can be reduced only 
as alternative supports are deve­
loped, nearly two-thirds of its 
present grant funds are being used to 
support state P.A. offices. Four 
thousand dollars will be awarded to 
one P.A. organization in each state 
that meets the eligibility require­
ments and is representative of P.A. 
groups in the State. This small 
amount of funds, which must be 
matched by state or local funding 
within each state, is intended ~o 
serve as a basis for this alternative 
support. 

The pu rpose of these funds is to 
build the capacity of state and local 
Parents Anonymous units: 

(1) to coordinate the efforts of P.A. 
chapters, interested professionals, 
and volunteers--by developing a 
cohesive, locally based P.A. network 
in each state; 

(2) to reduce the level of local 
dependency on the national P.A. 
office--by shifting the qrganiza­
tional focus and member-chapter 
communication system from a national 
one to a state one; and, 

(3) to make both state and national 
P.A. self sustaining--by encouraging 
and stimulating the on-going commit­
ment of local public and private 
resources. 

Program Components 

Four major program components form 
the basis of the P.A. decentraliza­
tion program. These components, which 
must either already exist in some 
form at the state level or must be 
proposed for development in order for 
states to receive funding, are 
intended to encourage the growth of a 

local" P.A. identity. They are as 
follows: 

Parents Anonymous State Office 

The overall role of a State P.A. 
Office will be to provide a centra­
lized focus and coordination for P.A. 
activities throughout the state. 
Other State Office functions would 
eventually include: assisting in 
chapter development; overseeing the 
recruitment, training, and provision 
of technical assistance to membership 
and volunteers; coordinating state 
public awareness activities, and 
developing ongoing sources of public 
and private funding and voluntary 
resources for the state P.A. organi­
zation. The State Offices will also 
work with state and local departments 
of human services and private agen­
cies to strengthen the linkages of 
support and referral between such 
agencies and Parents Anonymous. 

State Advisory Council and/or Policy­
Making Board 

An advisory body that includes P.A. 
parents, Chairpersons and Sponsors 
among its members will be established 
in each State Office. Some states may 
choose to divide the functions 
of a purely advisory group from that 
of a policy-making group such as a 
Board of Directors which should 
actually determine state P.A. policy 
and procedural m~tters. Other 
states may also wish to establish a 
group composed only of the active 
P. A. membership to provide internal 
support for chapters. Such advisory/ 
policy-making groups will assist 
state P.A. organizations in develop­
ing state by-laws, becoming chartered 
and incorporated, and developing 
their future organizational plans. 

P.A. State Coordinator 

Parents Anonymous State Coordinators 
will provide the vital and necessary 



link between chapters and the State 
P. A. organization, and between the 
states and the National Office. 
States Offices are encouraged to 
select a P.A. parent or other volun­
teer who has been active and effec­
tive in the P.A. program on a consis­
tent and continual basis. The job of 
State Coordinator can be either a 
paid or voluntary position, but it 
may not be filled by an employee of a 
protective service or law enforcement 
agency because of the potential 
conflict of interest. 

Statewide Telephone Help Lines 

Although the national WATS line 
represents one of P.A.' s most vital 
functions, it also represents the 
single largest expense in its budget, 
and the most vulnerable item should 
Federal funding cease. Therefore, to 
apply for National P.A. funding, 
State Offices must propose the 
development of a telephone communica­
tion system that enables parents to 
find the help they need at the time 
it's needed. A state-wide, toll-free 
P.A. Help Line represents a long-term 
goal for most state organizations; in 
the meantime, a variety of telephone 
arrangements are being developed or 
adapted to put parents in touch with 
P.A. The two components required 
of state organizations are: 1) the 
capacity to operate 24 hours a day, 
and 2) a listed number for Parents 
Anonymous in telephone books through­
out the state. 

Results Sought 

1) A centralized focus for statewide 
P.A. activities and coordination 
through the establishment of a 
highly visible Parents Anonymous 
office or headquarters in 
every state. 

2) An identified contact person and 
administrator of National Office 

funds through designation of a 
P.A. State Coordinator in every 
state. 

3) Intrastate telephone communica­
tion sys tems whereby parents in 
need can easily contact P. A. 
resources in their state. 

4) Establishment of Advisory and/or 
Policy Making Councils to provide 
advice and support to P.A. state 
organizations and their member­
ships. 

5) Incorporation of every Parents 
Anonymous state organiza­
tion, including establishing 
non-profit, tax exempt status and 
a charter from the National P.A. 
Office. 

6) I ncreas ecl communication and 
coordination among P.A. chapters 
in each state, and between state 
P.A. organizations and the 
National Office. 

7) Expansion'of new chapters in each 
state, and development of needed 
services and resources to support 
the activities of P.A. chapters. 

8) Establishment of stable funding 
bases within states to assure the 
ongoing financial s~pport of 
Parents Anonymous locally and 
nationally-

Conclusion 

As P.A. increasingly becomes an 
.institutional and integral part of 
the main stream of family treatment 
services, it faces a number of 
challenges. As a national organiza­
tion, it must now struggle to retain 
its independence--as it once strug­
gled for its survival. The National 
P.A. office and many P.A. members 
have expressed their concern for 
maintaining the integrity and auto­
nomy of P.A. as a grassroots, 



voluntary, and self-directed organi­
zation. The need to reduce local 
dependency on the national office and 
its NCCAN grant, due to the time­
limited and uncartain nature of 
demonstration monies, has been 
recognized. It is gratifying that 
state service monies are being used 
increasingly to support P.A., yet 
P.A. may loose some of its power to 
reach parents if it becomes too 
closely associated with public child 
protective agencies. Moreover, while 
P.A. recognizes the important contri­
bution professionals can make to its 
activities, there is always the 
danger that organizational control 
will shift away from parents to 
well-meaning professionals, but 
professionals nevertheless. 

Finally, the most significant problem 
that lies ahead relates to the 
continued funding of the national 
P.A. office. It is clear that many 
local chapters can continue through 
local sources of support. But mos t 
members feel strongly that the 
national office performs an essential 
function and that it must be main­
tained. For P.A., as with many other 
national self-help organizations, the 
issue of maintaining a national 
office may ultimately depend on 
the willingness and ability of 
members and state organizations to 
support their own organizational 

NOTE RE: PROTECTION OF HUMAN SUBJECTS 

The Department of Health, Education 
and Welfare is planning to issue a 
proposed rule summarized as follows: 

This proposal would require 
institutions applying for 
Department of Health, Education, 
and Welfare grants or contracts 
in support of research involving 
human sub j ec ts to provide 
assurances satisfactory to the 

structure. 

These and many other philosophic, 
programmatic, and administrative 
issues lie ahead for P.A. As an 
organization, it stands at an excit­
ing crossroads. Depending upon 
the support and financial assistance 
of public and private community 
resources, P.A.'s real strength and 
future lie in the continued efforts 
and dedication of its over 8,000 
members and involved volunteers and 
professionals. 

NCCAN and the national P.A. office 
believe that the newly instituted 
state funding program will help to 
strengthen the organization. We hope 
that the continued move towards 
decentralized yet strong State 
Offices will encourage support from 
local public and private resources 
while at the same time preserving the 
individual character and identity 
of state and local chapters. 
We hope that chapters that will 
continue to serve as places where 
parents are not afraid to turn for 
help; places where they can get 
acceptance and support to become the 
kind of parents that their children 
need; and places to help them become 
people who can provide love and 
nurturance in spite of their past 
failings. 

Secretary of HEW that they have 
in force a mechanism or mecha­
nisms to provide compensation 
for individuals who suffer 
injury as the result of their 
participation as subj ec ts in 
biomedical or behavioral re­
search. The mechanisms employed 
may include accident and health 
insurance, worker's compensation 
plans, self-insurance, or any 
combination of these or other 
mechanisms. 



These ~ now regulations. Even 
when final 8mrl~ffec~ive, they would 
not affect demon~tions. However, 
this note calls your a1ie~tion to the 
subject if you wish to ~ent on 
them wh en th ey are publ ish'e-d'c.,..a-'s 

J 
.,-<,n.T. Chalkley, Ph.D., Director 

Office for Protection from 
Research Risks 

$'''' ''''" proposed rules. Your comme!!-ts may--,.">.", National Institute 
affect their Hnal cont~p;t~/ For a ,·",,, ..... 9000 Rockville Pike 

of Health 

copy of them, look f~,~1iem to appear lI'e-thesda, Md. 20014 
shortly in t~tt€fal Register under (301)496-7005 

The Idaho Migrant Council Child 
Developmen Component is recruiting 
personnel fo the following pOSitions 

Day Care Co "dina tor 
100%, $700/mo th 

Director, Chi Development 
100% time, $900/mon h 

position. 

Minimum requiry-ments, MSW plus 
10 years ex~~rience in social 
work pract~ and administration. 
BroadFno ledge and experience 
with r cognized leadership 
abili. Competitive salary 
an/-tinges. 

~
lie application deadline is 

These are statewide June 30, 1978. Send resume 
based in Boise, Idaho to: William H.P. Smith, Chairman, 
population. Preference Search Committee, 185 Franklin 
given to bilingual/biCUI~tal' Street, Boston, MA 02110 
persons familiar with the migr ' An Equal Opportunity and Affirma-
and low-income communities tive Action Employer 
having experience in reI ted "~ 
programs. ;.:' The Baystate Medical Center 

pr sently has a position for a 
Positions will be held ~ en until b ill.\~qual (Spanish /Englis h) MSW 
a qualified applicant!'-s chosen. to wor.\ in satellite Health Centers 
For job description, applica- affilia\ed with a major medical 
tions and furhter information center. '\ Responsibilities will 
contact: include SO~~ducational activities 

as well as direct service case 
Catherine New load. BMC is located in a medium 
Acting Direct ,Child size western M):~ity and situated 
Developmen~omponent near many cultur 1, recreational, 
Idaho Mi ant Council, Inc. educational faci ities. Urban 
415 So. 8t~ Street living combines th 
Boise, Idaho 83706 surrounding rural n easy access 
(208) 5-9761 to major cities. 

Chi dren' s Protec ti ve Seryices, 
Massach setts Society for the Preven-

f Cruelty to Children, a 
stat wide private social service ' 
ag~cy is recruiting for an executive 

Qualified candidat s should 
contact Baystate Medica Center, 
Employment Office, 1 <t. High 
Street Springf ield, MA "u.J.J 05 
(~13) 787-3666 
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the Child Sex Victim. 
of Chiefs 

Training 

Guidelines for ~onducting an int~rview 
with a child sex~yictim are presented. 
The child may exhtuit fear, embarrass-

" ment, guilt, or c6~fusion over the 
incident, and detaib~d questioning 

" should not take place uh:t:il after the 
child has been medically'~amined and 
treated. The interview'd{l.ould be 
conducted soon after the inc~dent in 
a comfortable setting. Priva y is 
essential. The presence of a fe ale 
nurse or social worker may make t e 
child more relaxed. When on(~ of the 
parents is the suspected offender, it 
is usually best to conduct the inter­
view in the absence of beth parents. 
In other cases, the child's wishes 

GAbs tracts 
larly incest. Case illustrations.from 
a clinic population focus 9f the 
complexity of the issues i~~olved. 
The specific impact of irvfes tuous 
experiences is unclear, mfrltideter­
mined, and may manifest ~tself later 
in a variety of ways/~including 
sexual dysfunction an9 depression. 
While the child has cfonstantly been 

;' 
viewed as the abuse~ uarty and one 
adult has often beert singled out as 
the abuser by l~gai authorities, the 
nature of famil~'~teraction suggests 
that the entire f mily must be evalua­
ted. 31 referen es. 

I 
I 

I 
"Incest Offences and Alcoholism." 

. rkkunen" M. Medicine, Science> 
an the, 'Law 14 (2): 124-128, April 
1974. 

regarding the parents' presence during A st~a.y was conducted of cases seen 
the interview should be acknowledged. at ~he Ps chiatric Clinic 'of Helsinki 
DUYing the interview, the officer must University rom 1945-1972 to discrim-· 
establish the potential of the child iIiate between 
as a credible witness and determine ,/iic inces t 0 enders. The series 
the truthfulness of the statement. I:j/ consisted of 4· cases of father­
a trial is scheduled, the. pOlile daughter incest, ~ of which involved 
offic.er should prepare the chil~/£or alcoholic offende~. Alcoholism 
court. 2 references. ,/ was associated with 1a~reater likeli-

/" hood of aggressive beh~ior prior to 
/ detection. Sexual reje ion by the 

"Incest and Sexual Abuse ,9f' Children." spouse was more commcln i ~alcoholic 
Rosenfeld, A.A.; Na9&'lson! C.C.; than nonalcoholic cases. In,ercourse 
Krieger, M.; Backman,.;''" J.H. Journal with the viLtim took place l~ more 
.2i Child Psychiat.r'y 16(2):327-339, than half of all cases; accordih, to 
Spring 1977. / the alcoholic offenders, tlte vict~ 

// \Vere responsive in one-third of thE! 
A r.eview of A:he literature on incest cases. Reporting by the offender's 
covers pr,.oilems of definition, the spouse or victim was more frequent in 
family fi'Y'namics that support incest, alcoholic cases; fear of the offender 
and -t11e difficulties in assessing was the major reason for concealment 
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